## MARK M. GILLEN, MEMBER 128TH LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT

PO Box 202128 Harrisburg, PA 17120-2128 Phone: (717) 787-8550 Fax: (717) 783-7862

E-mail: mgillen@pahousegop.com www.RepGillen.com



House of Representatives

Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Harrisburg

29 Village Center Drive, Suite A-7 Reading, PA 19607 Phone: (610) 775-5130 Fax: (610) 775-3736

## Committees:

Veterans Affairs and **Emergency Preparedness** Education Aging and Older Adult Services Labor & Industry

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

All House Members

FROM:

Representative Mark M. Gillen

408 Irvis Office Building

RE:

Co-Sponsorship - Amending the Unemployment Compensation Law

DATE:

November 14, 2011

Currently, temporary workers are eligible to receive unemployment compensation even if they fail to notify their temporary employment agency that they have completed their assignment. As a result, temporary employment agencies are often paying unemployment compensation to an individual that they could have put to work.

My legislation would require temporary workers to simply contact their temporary employment agency alerting them that their assignment has been completed. The temporary employment agency would be required to keep on file a signed statement from employees that they are aware of this requirement. In this way, more people will be able to benefit from available jobs while employment agencies can spend more of their resources putting people to work.

If you would like to cosponsor this resolution, please contact Michelle Clabaugh via email at mclabaug@pahousegop.com or by calling 787-8550. Thank you.

MMG:mdc